
LAZONBY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

STEERING GROUP 
MINUTES

Subject Steering Group Meeting

Date of Meeting: 13 November 2017

Location of Meeting: Stonebarn House, Low Plains Court

Attendees: Name:

Gordon Malcolm (GM)
Cllr Virginia Minihan (VM)
Cllr Peter Minihan (PM),
Cllr Gordon Nicolson (GN)
Cllr Chris Hill (CH)
Roger Campbell (RC),
Neil Kennedy (NK)

ITEM ACTION
1. 1Apologies

All present

2. Matters Arising from October minutes
 Will be covered during this meeting

3. 2Email from Paul Dancer of Savilles 
 Paul Dancer, who is working on behalf of Brackenburgh and Lazonby Estates 

sent an email to the dedicated LNP website asking for a copy of the minutes 
of our last meeting and the date when our completed submission would be 
submitted to EDC. VM replied that the documents were expected to be 
submitted on 14 November and attached a copy of the October minutes. 

 This reply was circulated to all members of the Steering Group.

VM



4. 3Letter from Hesket Parish Council regarding Hesket Park site inclusion in LNP
 A letter addressed to LPC was received from the Clerk to Hesket Parish 

Council asking for the rationale for including Hesket Park as a housing site in 
the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan. LPC agreed that the members of the 
Steering Group should write this letter. The following points were discussed 
and all agreed should form the basis of a letter to read as follows:- 

“A straightforward rationale has been applied with regard to the designation of the Hesket Park 
site for future residential development:

i) The site was brought to the attention of the LNP Steering Group by the 
landowner.

ii) The landowner was keen to take development at the site forward.
iii) The site is located in a sustainable location as defined in both the National 

Planning Policy Framework, and the existing Eden Development Plan.
iv) The site will make an important contribution to the housing supply requirement as 

set-out in the Eden Local Plan and the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan through to 
2029.

The site is thus sustainable, available and deliverable during the LNP period with ready access 
from the A6.

The exact nature of the residential development to take place will be the subject of future 
discussion to which we would expect Hesket Parish Council to make a contribution. The LNP 
indicates that the site might accommodate around 25 dwellings, but this will also be subject to a 
more detailed discussion as an application proposal is developed.

Some initial informal discussions have taken place with Eden District Council Planning officers, 
who have agreed that, if a suitable planning application was made (ie meeting the policy 
requirements set-out in both the Eden Local Plan, and the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan), that 
it may be recommended for approval subject to conditions. 

We respectfully remind you that the formal consultation under Regulation 14 was completed on 
27 August 2017 and that as you were included in the list of Statutory Consultees, you were sent 
details of how to access the draft Plan and make your comments known.

The Plan has now been submitted to Eden District Council under Regulation 16, and we expect 
that there may be the opportunity for further comments as the Plan proceeds to adoption”.

 This was then passed to the Clerk to LPC to reply to the Clerk to HPC.

VM

Clerk to 
LPC

5. Feedback from LPC regarding Completion of Plan and its associated 
documents

 All documents comprising the Neighbourhood Plan were put before 
Councillors at their November Parish Council meeting. Councillors 
unanimously agreed to sign off the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan as being 
ready to be submitted to Eden District Council for the Regulation 16 
Consultation process. The members of the Steering Group were 
complimented on their work and tireless dedication in getting the Plan to this 
stage.

 A covering letter was composed to accompany the USB pen containing all the 
submission documents and given to GN to take into the EDC Office on 14 
November 2017. 

 The Clerk to LPC was asked to put the full submission pack onto a subsection 
of the LPC website (Neighbourhood Plan) named as Submission Documents.

GN

Clerk to 
LPC



6. 5Review of New Summary Leaflet and Pre-Referendum Flyer
 GN asked members to think of 10 reasons why Parishioners should vote for 

the LNP at Referendum and send their responses to him to incorporate into 
the draft summary leaflet by 30 November. GN would then email the draft 
summary leaflet for approval and comments over the Christmas break. 

 This leaflet will go to the printers once a Referendum date is announced by 
EDC and will be distributed to every house in the LNP designated area (the 
Parish) 10 days before the referendum date.

 It was agreed that GN should also prepare a draft A5 (2 sides) flyer, which 
would be sent out to all members by email for comments/approval over the 
Christmas break.

 The flyer will be distributed to every household in the Parish on the day before 
the Referendum.

 Posters will be displayed around the village of Lazonby once a referendum 
date is known.

GN

GN

7. Provisional Future Timetable and Grant
 Current Grant runs out on 15.01.18 therefore all printing of summary leaflet, 

flyers and posters will be set-up and paid for before this date. There should 
not then be any more expense except for hiring of the village hall for 
meetings.

 Completed LNP documents will be submitted to EDC on 14.11.17 and the 
Timetable is now dependent upon them but should proceed as follows:-

o Jan ’18 EDC may comment and make suggestions to be addressed
o mid Jan ‘18 – end of Feb ’18 - appointment of Inspector and comments of 

Inspector returned to EDC who may/may not ask for alterations to Plan.
o March ’18 Referendum date announced.

GN

8. AOB
 GM has been invited to go to workshop being held by ACT and Cumbria 

County Council to promote the Neighbourhood Plan process to other 
communities.

 Lorraine Smythe (ACT) has asked if she could do a case study on the NP 
process as gone through by the LNP Steering Group.

 Provisional next meeting date – Monday 8 January 7.30pm at North Bank 
(GM’s house) if needed. This will be dependant upon whether we have 
received a response from EDC by this date.

GM


